Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Veterinary Medicine
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Veterinary Medicine has received the petition for declaratory statement from Renata Couto. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Chapter 474, F.S., as it applies to the petitioner.

The petition was filed on September 30, 2025. Petitioner seeks clarification as to whether she would be allowed to work in veterinary clinical laboratories or in-house laboratories within veterinary clinics, performing laboratory and research-based activities. Will this require veterinary licensure in the State of Florida, given that they fall outside of direct clinical practice? Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Ruthanne Christie, Executive Director, Board of Veterinary Medicine, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0751, N13, (850)487-1395 or by electronic mail - Ruthanne.Christie@myfloridalicense.com.
